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ANTELOPE VALLEY COLLEGE


	Airframe and Powerplant Program Advisory Meeting


	Date & Time: March 15, 2013 at 1:30 PM


	Location: Fox Field


Participants/Attendees:

	Name
	Title
	Affiliation

	Gary Aldrich
	Flight Test Instructor
	ABA Communications

	Patti Browne
	Instructional Assistant, A&P
	AVC

	Robert Browne
	Owner
	Browne’s Aircraft Service

	Ron Coleman
	Production Ops
	Lockheed

	Karen Cowell
	Dean, Technical Education
	AVC

	Nathan Dixon
	Chief, MX Training
	Edwards AFB

	Jack B Halliday
	Instructional Assistant, A&P
	AVC

	Jack R Halliday
	Professor, A&P
	AVC 

	Andy Ma
	President
	Barnes Aviation

	Ty Mettler
	Professor, A&P
	AVC

	Daniel Saavedra
	Student,  A&P
	AVC


Recommended Topics:

	Program Updates: Ty Mettler and Dr. Cowell attended SpaceTec. AVC has three SpaceTec representatives who have current testing abilities.  We have developed and implemented a new electrical trainer to enhance student electrical troubleshooting. In addition, we have developed non-destructive testing eddy current and Bondoscope training standards, for detecting metallic and non-metallic structural defects in various types of materials.


	Program Outcomes:

The Federal Aviation Administration has data for 2011 and no current data at this time for determining pass rates on the airframe and powerplant written tests. 


	Curriculum Updates and Input from Industry: 
Small changes are planned for curriculum update this summer. Jack R. Halliday attended the Federal Aviation Administration’s (FAA) Designated Maintenance Examiner seminar. The FAA is going to change some of the practical test which may require additional equipment.  The FAA will be issuing the projects for testing that may change some of the A&P curriculum.


	Comments from Industry Participants/Open Forum: Nate commented that the “federal government sequestration” has caused elimination of some positions. In addition, education and training areas are being affected, and at this time, there is a hiring freeze.  Ty commented that the A&P program is seeing an influx of veterans. Gary commented that the “sequestering” has created cancellation of some Flight Test Programs. Andy commented that there is concern of the possibility of closure of the Fox Field Tower.   Also, Andy stated that all of the mechanics currently working at Barnes Aviation are former students of the AVC A&P program.  Ron commented that some programs are shutting down, while others are maintaining. Also, Ron stated that Lockheed is reorganizing. Robert stated that Browne’s Aircraft is reorganizing and is staying busy. Dr. Cowell stated that grant money may be available in the area of manufacturing that may support the A&P program SLOs.


Suggested Topics:

	Future plans: Nate suggested the A&P program attend Edwards High School Open House and Career Day.


	Request for ideas for additional resources:  Nate commented, “That students that do not have the proper tools that mirror industry standards will be at a disadvantage and be behind the curve.” In addition, Dr. Cowell added, “Maintain the quality of the (A&P) program.”  The A&P program will try to obtain Perkins funds to update tools for the Sheet Metal curriculum. 


	Other items that are required by accrediting/approval/regulatory bodies:
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